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Delaware Jockey’s Health & Welfare Benefit Board

Minutes of September 21, 2006

A regular meeting of the Delaware Jockeys Health & Welfare Benefit Board was held at 11:00 AM on Thursday, September 21, 2006, in the second floor conference room of the horsemen’s office at Delaware Park, 777 Delaware Park Boulevard, Wilmington, Delaware 19804.

The following board members were present:

	Edward J. Stegemeier, Chairman

	Bernard J. Daney, ex-officio, DTRC Chairman

	William Fasy, Delaware Park

	Larry Saumell, Jockeys’ Guild

	Michael McCarthy, DTHA

	

	The following board members attended via conference call:

	Oliver Castillo, Jockey

	

	The following board members were excused:

	Jose Caraballo, Jockey

	

	The following individuals also were present:

	John F. Wayne, DTRC, Executive Director

	Kimberly A. Wilson, Esq., Deputy Attorney General

	John T. Peters, D.V.M., DTRC, Supervising Commission Veterinarian

	Fritz Burkhardt, DTRC, Associate Steward

	Bryan F. Di Ienno, Account Executive, Coventry Healthcare

	Robert Colton, President, Delaware Jockeys’ Association

	Pete Lizarzaburu, Delaware retired jockey


1.
WELCOME & CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Stegemeier called the meeting to order at 11:19 AM and welcomed those in attendance.

2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Upon a motion duly made (Saumell) and seconded (Fasy) minutes of August 29, 2006 were approved as detailed below.

A.    Added emphasis to position statement, as follows:

Chairman Stegemeier, and the entire board, state for the record that this board, the Delaware Jockeys’ Health & Welfare Benefit Board, in an uninterested third party.  Chairman Stegemeier, and the entire board, stating for the record it is not the position of the Delaware Jockeys Health & Welfare Benefit Board to get involved in the details and legality of the selection process.  That decision rests with the jockeys themselves.

3.
OLD BUSINESS

A.    Disbursement to The Jockeys’ Guild (July 1, 2005 – December 31, 2005):

Mr. John F. Wayne read from his letter addressed to the The Jockeys’ Guild and marked to the attention of their accountant, Mr. Gridiron.

Mr. Larry Saumell advised the board that Mr. Gridiron was no longer employed.

Chairman Stegemeier, so that we may appropriately conduct our business, directed Mr. Saumell to provide a list by next meeting of Guild employees, including job titles.

B.    Jockey, Eddie King:

Mr. John F. Wayne read from a letter received via fax from Ms. Jamie Hall, stating: claims mailed to Thomas Kennedy, Esq. were paid August 31, 2006.

4.
NEW BUSINESS

A.    No De-Certification:

Mr. Robert Colton (Delaware Jockeys’ Association) answered concerns raised by the board relative to “de-certification” from The Jockeys’ Guild as a requirement of membership with DJA.

Mr. Colton states for the record there is no de-certification requirement.


B.    Seat on this board:



The Jockeys’ Guild is secure with their seat on this board as the Guild represents a 


majority of riders.  


C.    Certification of paid claims:



The board requests certification of paid claims by producing an aging report of existing 


claims. Provide aged claims as of September 20, 2006. P-5 should certify that aged list.

5.
ADJOURN
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